
Education to understand the world and change it for the better
1. The following is taken from our School Plan and represents our aim to be a strong and happy community.

	Excellence through community                                                                                                                                                               

	We are an inclusive community offering an entitlement to great opportunities in a friendly and disciplined atmosphere characterized by excellent relationships.  Everyone is known, loved and included personally in our big family. We value fairness, equality and justice and respect each other’s cultures and gifts.  We work closely with parents and local people and we prepare our young people for a global future. Leadership is dispersed, shared and effective.  We value trust, care, happiness, entitlement, inclusivity, equality, relationships, consideration and love.  


2. I invited parents to come and talk about behaviour, as we are launching a new Behaviour Policy.  This is a long but important document which provides an underpinning for the simpler rules and expectations that we wish to live by.   The policy is available on the website for comments, until the end of the Easter holidays.
3. 33 parents attended the meeting, which was led by Mr Avery and me. We discussed the following issues. 
a. Communication with parents – especially year 7.  We will reintroduce the Year 7 settling-in parents’ meeting.  We know that we need to improve communication and are experimenting with a range of things to supplement pupil post: this website, and our texting service, for example.   From September we will put a weekly newsletter on the website. 
b. Disruption to learning.  Students have also told us about examples. We are developing a better plan for consistency and new referral structures for poor behaviour, as in the policy under discussion. 
c. Staff-Student relationships – we have been working with students to understand this better. Once again, this is a matter of consistency of role modelling by all staff.

d. Rewards – i.e. praise for good students and how this is fed back to parents.  We are working on the development of reward structures in year groups to start with. 

e. Marking as a motivator for students – speed in marking is what students value, but sometimes this is incompatible with staff workload.  We will do some more work together to understand this.
f. Uniform – a range of comments were shared, but no common mind in the room as to whether uniform should be stricter or not. 
4. Individual parents raised specific issues to which Mrs Roberts and Mr Avery responded. 

5. We will have another meeting next term.  The date will be advertised on the website.    

Thank you for your commitment and support.
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